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SIERRA LEONE

Universal Periodic Review Second Cycle – Chad
STATEMENT BY AMBASSADOR YVETTE STEVENS
Madam Vice President,

The Delegation of Sierra Leone welcomes the Delegation of Chad and would like to applaud the government for the national report presented today. My Delegation would also like to commend the positive steps taken by the Government of Chad towards promotion and protection of human rights in the last 4 years. Sierra Leone recognizes the hospitality of Chad in hosting an influx of refugees from neighbouring countries. 
Sierra Leone would like to cite some remarkable achievements registered since the previous UPR such as the plan of action and roadmap for children associated with armed groups and forces; signing and ratifying a number of international legal instruments including the Kampala Convention for Protection and Assistance of IDPs in Africa; the African Union Convention on Preventing and Combating Corruption as well as designing the 2013-2015 National Development Plan to ensure the right to development.
Sierra Leone would like to make the following recommendations to Chad: 

· Ensure the provision of technical and financial resources to the National Human Rights Commission to enable it operate effectively and compliant with the Paris Principles and distinguish its roles and responsibilities from that of the Ministry of Human Rights;
· Take measures to readjust its domestic laws to align them with the International Human Rights Conventions it has acceded to;

· Seek funds for the implementation of the plan of action and road map for children associated with armed groups and forces, particularly in providing reintegration assistance and education and training geared towards longer-term durable solutions for them;

· Prioritize the social sectors such as health and education in government spending and seek cooperation to improve the livelihood of its people.
Sierra Leone wishes Chad success in continuing to defend the human rights of its population. 

I thank you.

